DEDHAM COUNCIL ON AGING
Meeting Minutes
June 16, 2016

Present: Chairman Leanne Jasset, Sherri Hannigan, Geraldine Pacheco, Diane Barry Preston, Russ Poole, Maureen Teti,  Sandra Tocman, HESSCO Representative Ann Heller,  COA Director Laura Leventhal

Absent:  Marie Louise Kehoe

Public Discussion:  None

Meeting called to order at 5:00 PM.      

Minutes: Russ made a motion, seconded by Geri, to accept the May minutes.  It was so voted.  Diane was not present at the time of the vote.

Directors Report:
The van driver will be returning part time on June 22nd. 
June actives included: the Sweet Surprise Ice Cream Social sponsored by Charwell House,  the Over 90s Luncheon, a Best of Times trip to Swansea to see a Highwaymen tribute band, and the American Legion Picnic. 
Ongoing in June:  monthly appointments with the manicurist. 
Upcoming in July:  Best of Times trips , Gardening with Sara, the Troubadours Show, a trip to the Isles of Shoals, Name That Tune, and a two day trip to Boothbay Harbor.
Upcoming in August:  Poetry Like You've Never Heard It on the 9th, Howie Newman Guitar Man on the 16th, Lobster Bake on the 25th, and a sing-a-long with Mr. D. J. on August 30th, 
There was discussion about the purchase of an electric piano.  Currently, one is borrowed from Traditions. Laura and the Board agreed it would be a welcome addition to the music programs  and for the seniors who  enjoy playing.  Laura  will look into this.
The Town of Dedham is transferring to a new financial system.  Signing for the payment of bills needs to be reviewed and perhaps revised.
The July meeting is on July 14th.  There is no meeting in August

HESSCO:
There are new HESSCO officers.
Rainbow is opening in Quincy for adult day health.
There was Board training for a new organization, Honoring Choices, that works  with consumers on end of  life choices.  The program includes advanced directives, care planning, and other end of life issues. The program representative would also like to make contact with Councils on Aging even though this program is not just for seniors. 



Old Business:
Diane will send the board a preliminary power point presentation based on the  results from the Livable Dedham Survey.  Over 600 responses were received and are still coming in to the group.  She would like to discuss the results in July.
The results will be presented to the Board of Selectmen in the fall.

New Business:  
Discussion of people and organizations who have programs or are willing to assist seniors with small projects and how we can advertise these resources.

Motion made by Russ,  seconded by Sandy, to adjourn. So voted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:05 PM.








